
FAQ – Jury Duty (For Employees) 

 

Q: What is Racine County’s Policy regarding Jury Duty payments? 

A: When a Racine County Employee is on Jury Duty they are entitled to keep the mileage 

payment, but the per diem amount that they are paid needs to be reimbursed to Racine 

County. This is because Racine County pays the employee his/her normal wages for these 

hours. This policy applies to employees in positions that entitle them to jury duty pay per their 

Union Contract or the HR Policy Manual (i.e. not seasonal, on-call or similar employees). 

 

Q:  How do I report Jury Duty in Kronos? 

A:  Follow the same process for other time off requests but use the “Jury Duty” pay code. 

Refer to last page of your training materials and/or the Kronos Infonet documents for 

Requesting/Reporting Time off.  

 

Q: What should I do with the check I receive for Jury Duty? 

A: You should cash the check and report the per diem amount to your supervisor because 

this amount is owed back to the County. Employees are only entitled to keep the mileage 

amount. Your Department may request a copy of the Jury Duty check. 

 

Q: How will I pay the per diem amount earned from Jury Duty back to the County? 

A:  Once you report the per diem amount to your supervisor, they will make an entry on 

your timecard in Kronos to subtract that amount from your next paycheck. You should see the 

Pay code Jury Dollars with a negative amount of dollars. This amount should match the 

amount you reported to your supervisor. 

 

Your timecard should match the examples below: 

 



 Salary Employee 

 

Hourly Employee 

 

 


